TIPS FOR PARENTS

Being a parent of a gifted child brings special joys and responsibilities. Unfortunately, there is no handbook that covers all the contingencies that arise during the parenting journey.

The following suggestions may prove helpful in navigating the path.

· Become informed about the characteristics and needs of gifted children e.g. read books and journals; attend conferences and support groups; contact key people for information

· Join a parent organisation. The Queensland Association for Gifted and Talented Children (QAGTC) offers wonderful information and a counselling service. Their website at www.qagtc.org.au contains a wealth of information and opportunities 

· Establish good contacts with the school. Take advantage of interview opportunities with your child’s teacher. Always make an appointment time to share information with the teacher and be clear and specific about the purpose of the meeting. Remember to offer praise. Teachers need encouragement too.

· Listen to your child. The endless questions reflect the gifted child’s curiosity. If possible, set aside a specific time in the day to spend with your child. Don’t be afraid to admit that you might not know the answer to their question/s. You are always role modelling to them and if you can point them in the right direction to find the answer to the question, you are teaching your child how to find answers

· Don’t compare your gifted child to other children, siblings or peers. Value their uniqueness. Their advanced learning ability makes them different rather than better than others

· Encourage your child because everyone needs encouragement to stay goal-oriented.  Offer praise for the EFFORT they put into an activity as well as the outcome.  Praise their ability to take a risk when things don’t work out well. 

· To avoid perfectionism, let your child know s/he is valued just as much as when they don’t do the best possible job. Value the person, not just the number of A’s.

· Let them know that true learning is a struggle. Encourage persistence when answers or solutions don’t come straight away. A parent can be a wonderful role model for building resilience in the face of a difficult task

· Navigate the World Wide Web. Not only is there fantastic information for parents, but there are some wonderful websites for children too. Share good websites with your friends, support group contacts and the school.

Adapted from the work of Susan Winebrenner Parenting High Ability Children. 
